

驻马店市 2022~2023 学年度第二学期期终考试

高一英语试题

命题人:苗剑捷 王彩英 毛欢 审题人:郭伟

本试题卷分为第 [卷(选择题)和第 [[卷(非选择题)两部分。考生作答时,将答案答在答题卡上,在本试题卷上答题无效。考试结束后,监考老师只收答题卡。 注意事项:

- 1. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写(涂)在答题卡上。考生要认真核对答题卡上粘贴的条形码的"准考证号、姓名"与考生本人准考证号、姓名是否一致。
- 2. 第 Ⅰ 卷每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑,如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。第 Ⅱ 卷用黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上书写作答,在试题上作答,答案无效。
- 3. 考试结束, 监考教师将答题卡收回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What's the weather like now?

A. Rainy.

B. Cloudy.

C. Sunny.

2. How did Charles travel through South China?

A. By car.

B. By bus.

C. By train.

3. What happened to the man?

A. He got up late.

B. He missed the bus.

C. His car broke down.

4. What instrument did Mario use to play?

A. The violin.

B. The piano.

C. The drums.

5. What is the woman trying to do?

A. Print an article.

B. Find a newspaper.

C. Finish some writing.

第二节(共 15 题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟,听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What does the man think of the meeting?

A. Silent.

B. Noisy.

C. Crowded.

7. How long will the man stay?

A. For two days. B. 听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

B. For about one day.

C. For the whole arrangement.

8. When does the conversation most probably take place?

A. On Friday.

B. On Wednesday.

C. On Monday.

高一英语 第1页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



9. What are the speakers?

A. Students. B. Teachers.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. What does George do?

A. A reporter.

B. A businessman.

C. A teacher.

C. Customers.

11. Where was George yesterday morning?

A. In his own house.

B. At his sister's.

C. In a shop.

12. Which of the following did George NOT do yesterday?

A. Mending his radio. 听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

B. Washing his jacket.

C. Cleaning out the drawers.

13. How many people will attend the party?

A. About 15.

B. About 18.

C. About 28.

C. \$10.

14. When will the party be held?

A. On November 2.

B. On December 2.

C. On December 5.

15. How much will the man pay for his alcohol?

A. \$30.

B. \$ 20.

16. What is Jeff's telephone number?

A. 324-555-6850.

B. 323-655-6840.

C. 323 - 555 - 6840.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. What is the speaker talking about?

A. A few laws of the country.

B. Smoking.

C. Drinking.

18. What can we learn about the traffic in the country?

A. It moves on the left.

C. You should never cross the road.

19. At what age can you start to smoke in that country?

B. 18.

C. 20.

20. Who can the people turn to if they need some help?

A. The speaker.

B. The local police.

C. The city government.

B. There is too much of it.

阅读(共两节,满分50分) 第二部分

第一节(共 15 小题:每小题 2.5 分,满分 37.5 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

Best Online Reading Tutoring Services

According to the 2022 National Assessment of Educational Progress Reading Assessment, only 33% of fourth-graders and 31% of eighth-grade students performed at or above "proficient"(熟练的) in reading, down two percentage points for fourth-graders and three percentage points for eighth-graders from 2019.

Literacy (读写能力) affects academic achievement in the long run: about 16% of children who score below proficiency for reading in third grade do not graduate from high school on time (compared to 4% of proficient readers).

But if your child is struggling, help is out there. Getting a reading tutor (辅导老师) doesn't have to be complex, and there are lots of choices online. Whether your child's reading skills need just a little help, a complete improvement, or some specialized tutoring toward a particular goal, there's an online reading tutor out there that's a great fit. Here are our picks for some of the best online reading tutoring services.

Best Overall: Skooli

高一英语 第2页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Key Specs

Price: \$0.65 to \$0.82 per minute

Grade Level: Elementary school through college

Frequency: As needed

Best for Test Prep: Princeton Review

Key Specs

Price: \$26 to \$40 per hour

Grade Level: High school, college, and graduate level

Frequency: As needed, one hour per month, three hours per month, or five hours per month

Best for Full-Time Instructors: Revolution Prep

Key Specs

Price: About \$40 to \$117 per session

Grade Level: K-12 and college

Frequency: 5 hours, 12 hours, or more

Best for 24/7 Help: Wyzant

Key Specs

Price: Starts at \$10 an hour Grade Level: All, plus adults

Frequency: As needed

Best for Tweens and Teens: Club Z

Key Specs

Price: \$46 to \$57 per hour

Grade Level: Pre-K to college

Frequency: 4-, 8-, or 12-hour packages; custom plans are available

21. What's the rate of eighth-graders at or above "proficient" in reading in 2019?

A. 34%

B. 33%

C. 31%

D. 28%

N

22. Which is the best for you to pick a full—time instructor?

B. Princeton Review C. Revolution Prep

D. Wyzant

23. How much do you need to pay at least if you pick 12—hour package service from Club Z?

A. \$684

B. \$552

C. \$480

D. \$312

By age 18, many teens are feeling a combination of excitement and fear about the future. They tend to be very focused on their friends, social lives, and future. There are a lot of decisions to be made about life after graduation, including potential careers, college plans, or military service paths. Many 18-year-olds spend a lot of time into thinking about what type of life they want once they're on their own, but they also may just be enjoying the present.

The day your child turns 18, they become a legal adult in most states. This means that they can vote, sign contracts, and join the military. By law, you are no longer required to support them and they are considered fully responsible for their own actions. And while you likely want to continue to help support your child to some level, you are now limited in what you can do. For example, you cannot call up their college professor to see how they are doing in their Calculus class -- they have to do that themselves.

Parenting your 18—year—old can be a tricky balance of guiding them towards autonomy (自主) while also keeping them safe and supported. "Teenagers can be all gas and no brakes (刹车), and that's scary, which is why it's so important to keep an open, honest dialogue with them," says Aliza Pressman, PhD, a professor of pediatrics and psychologist at Mount Sinai Kravis Children's Hospital in New York City.

高一英语 第3页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Teens who have plenty of life-skills often feel ready to move out-of the home and begin the next chapter. But others may feel less than ready for life as an adult. Those who are less mature (成熟的) or experience self—doubt may step back a bit as they think about entering the next stage of their lives.

- 24. What does paragraph 1 mainly talk about?
 - A. Characteristics of 18-year-olds.
- B. Confusion of 18-year-olds.
- C. Consideration of 18-year-olds.
- D. Decisions of 18-year-olds.
- 25. Why are you limited in your doings with your 18—year—old?
 - A. They ask their professor to stop you.
- B. They have to manage themselves.
- C. They no longer need your support.
- D. They become a legal adult now.
- 26. What does Aliza Pressman say about Parenting your 18—year—old?
 - A. It's scary to let them drive with full gas but no brakes.
 - B. It's hard to balance their autonomy and your guidance.
 - C. It's important to have a frank conversation with them.
 - D. It's necessary to let them go without any of your support.
- 27. What can we learn about Teens equipped with enough life skills?
 - A. They hesitate to begin the new chapter.
- B. They feel both excitement and fear.
- C. They are just enjoying the present life.
- D. They get ready to meet the adult life.

 \mathbf{C}

When she was a child, Yue—Sai Kan was told by her father that she should always aim to be the first to walk on the moon because no one remembers the second. What her father said has been a driving inspiration over the years for her to become an Emmy—winning television producer, bestselling author and successful entrepreneur.

Her new book Be a Pioneer, which is the tenth she has penned and her first Chinese—language autobiography (自传), came out after three years in the making. It was also inspired in part by her father's words.

"Actually many people have asked me to write an autobiography. I have been asked so many times already but I always felt that it was not the right time for me to sit down and give thanks for my life and also I did not think my life was so exciting anyway," says Kan.

However, her publisher thought otherwise, telling her that since she lived through interesting times in China, and was both witness and participant (见证者与参与者), she should write the book as a historical record.

"All the things I have done — my successes and my failures — can be a good example to young people in particular. I think that's the main reason why I wrote the book," says Kan, adding that the COVID — 19 lockdown gave her the unexpected opportunity to do some thinking about her life.

In the book, Kan included a lot of pictures taken from her early life. By scanning a QR code (扫二维码), readers are also able to see video clips from the period. "I am a television person, so I thought these videos were a great way to connect with my readers," she says.

When writing an autobiography, the biggest challenges are not only how to present one's life, but also remembering it in the first place. To help with reorganising her story, Kan asked the many friends and workmates she made over the years to write down their memories of her from earlier times. So besides featuring Kan's own words, the new book is also filled with those of her friends, which gave Kan a new understanding of herself.

- 28. What can we infer from the first two paragraphs?
 - A. Kan once walked on the moon.
 - B. Kan's father's words deeply influenced her.

高一英语 第4页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



C. Kan's father was a great author.

D. Kan's autobiography was written in English.

29. What mainly drove Kan to write her autobiography?

A. To give thanks for her life.

B. To be in honor of her father.

C. To share China stories well. D. To set the youth an example. 30. What challenged Kan most while writing her autobiography?

A. How to gain a new understanding.

B. How to collect memories from others.

C. How to connect with her readers.

D. How to remember and present her life.

31. Which of the following can best describe Kan?

A. Generous and optimistic.

B. Helpful and patient.

C. Modest and inspirational.

D. Kind and humorous.

D

A new study shows that a positive attitude about ageing can help recover mild memory loss. People with mild cognitive impairment (MCI) are 30 per cent more likely to make symptoms (症状) disappear if they think positively about ageing, according to a study carried out by the Yale School of Public Health. The study was conducted over twelve years and involved 1,716 participants aged 65 and above.

MCI is usually considered a one - way process, but according to Professor Becca Levy, lead author of the study, that's not the case at all, "Most people assume there is no recovery from MCI, but in fact half of those who have it do recover."

Mild cognitive impairment is a condition which causes memory loss and difficulty in thinking clearly. Symptoms might include forgetting events, or often losing things. Other more physical symptoms such as a loss of smell or spatial perception have also been connected with MCI.

It is mostly found in people over 60, and often leads to Alzheimer's or other forms of dementia. The study was conducted over a twelve-year period between 2008-2020, with seven data collection waves performed every two years.

Results showed that those who came to the study with MCI were 30 per cent more likely to make a full recovery if they were upbeat about ageing. They were also likely to recover two years faster than those with more negative age beliefs (such as "The older I get, the more useless I feel"). Those who came to the study without MCI were also far less likely to develop it if they felt more age-positive, no matter of what their physical health or age is.

Factors (因素) such as age, race and gender have previously been examined for connections with recovery, but this is the first study to look at cultural factors— in this case, beliefs about ageing.

While the study definitely provided positive results, it's still not known exactly why. "A limitation is that we did not examine the mechanism of positive age beliefs in cognitive (认知) recovery", says Levy.

Given how well this research has gone, hopefully future studies will show the "why", as well as looking at other cultural factors.

32. What is paragraph 3 mainly about?

A. The introduction of MCI.

B. The causes of MCI.

C. The treatment of MCI.

D. The recovery of MCI.

33. What does the underlined word "upbeat" in paragraph 5 mean?

A. Careful.

B. Serious.

C. Worried.

D. Positive.

高一英语 第5页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018

N



34. What is the most special about this new study?

A. The thought of cultural aspects.

B. The length of study time.

C. The way of collecting data.

D. The age of participants.

35. What is probably its future study direction?

- A. The reason why physical symptoms of MCI will appear.
- B. The way that positive age beliefs affect recovery of MCI.
- C. The reason why positive age beliefs produce good results.
- D. The factors that contribute to cognitive recovery of MCI.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

How to increase Body Confidence

As you get older and move through different stages in your life, your body will change. Perhaps you're sick of feeling low about your changed body. 36.

Exercise

If you're worried about feeling overweight or want to tone up a certain area, the best way to tackle these issues is by getting some exercise. 37, but physical activity helps to release endorphins in your brain and they will make you feel good.

Treatment

Cosmetic (整容的) treatment is a last measure to take for many, but if you visit the right clinic and get the top—quality treatment, you have nothing to be afraid of. __38__. They could be a big help in getting your confidence back.

Positive Affirmation(肯定)

39 . This is a challenge, but rather than looking in the mirror and mentally listing all of the things you don't like about your appearance, start focusing on the things that you do like. Start small if you want to, but build up the list as you go on and this might help you start to see yourself in a different light.

Try New Things

When you're lacking in confidence, it's easy to stick to a safe routine or wear the same clothes over and over again because you don't feel good in anything else. Try on something new next time you go shopping, or alter (改变) the way you wear your hair or do your make —up. 40.

It's easy to be hard on yourself, but remember that the world will do that for you - be kind to yourself and try these tips to help make you feel like you again.

- A. You might think they are so different and special
- B. Try practising a bit of self—care and change your mindset
- C. Here are some steps you can take to get your confidence back
- D. There are many treatments you can get that deal with various issues
- E. Not only will you be working off additional calories and burning fat
- F. Obviously, positive affirmations are effective for both children and adults
- G. Change can be a positive experience and could help increase your confidence

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题:每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

A few months ago, someone gifted us a Roomba, robot vacuum (真空的) cleaner. We already had a regular vacuum ______41__, so I didn't really see us using this new one. It just 高一英语 第6页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018

N

N



42 in its box.

One of our neighbors was moving away next week to a new 43 and I thought of asking her whether this might be something she could use. It 44 that she enthusiastically replied YES!! After all, her daughter's desire was unexpectedly 45. I couldn't tell you how overjoyed I was to see her daughter's 46 when she came over. She was as 47 about the flower seeds I gave her from our backyard to 48 in their new home. In this way, they will always have a piece of our 49 with them... she was really touched.

The nice thing was that the daughter would still be 50 in our town. I told her that if she ever would need to stay over and not to drive 45 mins to the new house, our 51 would be always here for her.

She also told me that she was so 52 that I chalked up (用粉笔画) a big pink heart on the front of our house on the 53 of their farewell (告别) party... I haven't had the "54" washed off yet... I told her that maybe I would never do that, because I like being reminded of how our hearts are 55 to everyone.

reminded of now our hearts are to everyone.								
41. A.	glass	В.	box	C.	package	D.	cleaner	
42. A.	walked	В.	suffered	C.	sat	D.	reflected	
43. A.	factory	B.	house	C.	company	D.	library	
44. A.	turned out	B.	made out	C.	carried out	D.	worked out	
45. A.	taken	B.	met	C.	played	D.	kept	
46. A.	determination	B.	humor	C.	response	D.	genius	
47. A.	excited	B.	funny	C.	admirable	D.	faithful	
48. A.	see	В.	sell	C.	display	D.	plant	
49. A.	wood	В.	circle	C.	cake	D.	furniture	
50. A.	sleeping	B.	drawing	C.	working	D.	cleaning	
51. A.	backyard	В.	garden	C.	kitchen	D.	home	
52. A.	touched	B.	stressed	C.	confused	D.	disappointed	
53. A.	move	B.	behalf	C.	way	D.	occasion	
54. A.	dust	В.	flower	C.	heart	D.	ground	
55. A.	connected	В.	devoted	C.	beneficial	D.	familiar	
And And	一 + / + 10 小 晒	A .1	BE 1 F 八	出八 1 1				

第二节 (共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Chinese netizens (网民) warmly welcomed giant panda Ya Ya's return on Monday to the Beijing Zoo <u>56</u> she was born in 2000, and expressed their excitement for her improving health.

A staffer at the Beijing Zoo told the Global Times on Monday morning that the flow of visitors seemed <u>57</u> (heavy) than usual. She said she is not sure of the specific <u>58</u> (locate) where Ya Ya will stay. Some media reports said Ya Ya will be a neighbor of Meng Lan, a popular panda lovingly <u>59</u> (call) by netizens as "the movie queen of the Beijing Zoo."

Netizens warmly welcomed Ya Ya's return to the Beijing Zoo and expressed their affection for her. "Just one month after she returned to China, Ya Ya is completely different 60 what she looked like at the Memphis Zoo. We hope that Ya Ya can take 61 good rest, eat more fresh bamboo and have a wonderful life ahead," one netizen said, 62 (receive) 20,000 likes.

"Watching the video of Ya Ya eating on the floor full of bamboo 63 (bring) me to tears that day. It was the moment for which Ya Ya had been waiting for 20 years. It is hoped that Ya Ya can get rid of her skin disease 64 be happy every day," another netizen said.

高一英语 第7页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Ya Ya has reached the age of 23 and needs rest while adapting to a new environment after returning to Beijing. The zoo said it will __65_ (regular) release (发布) information about Ya Ya on its official Weibo account.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分 15 分)

假定你是李华,请你向学校英语报投稿,写一篇关于"主动学习"的倡议书。内容包括:

- (1)分析好处;
- (2)建议措施;
- (3)发出倡议。

注意:(1)写作词数应为80左右;

(2)可适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

第二节(满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

Daddy had passed away the previous year, so Leonard, my grown brother was always quick to help anytime Mama called. This time, my brother was asked to tear down an old shed. My sister Angie and I, with no shoes on, dogged his every step, trying to help, though reminded and warned of rusty nails (生锈的钉子) by mama.

Suddenly, Angie started screaming and Mama came running. Sure enough, she had stepped on a rusty nail. Mama examined my sister's foot while Leonard looked at mine. On my way to see about Angie, I'd stepped on a nail, too. The grownups agreed we needed tetanus (破伤风疫苗) shots.

I hated shots, so I whispered to mama. "I don't want to get a shot". My mama directed my sister's attention to other place, and then cupped a hand around my ear. "Arlene, you and Angie have to get tetanus shots. I need you to be brave so she won't be too scared. If you take the shot without crying or screaming, maybe she won't do that as well when her turn comes.

Loving and respecting my mother and wanting to relieve her worry, I made up my mind to get that awful shot without crying a single tear.

At the hospital, a nurse walked in with a syringe (注射器). Angie's big blue eyes studied the nurse's every move. The needle hurt so much that I wanted to scream. Mama looked down at my sister and then back at me. I knew she was reminding me to be brave. I didn't cry or scream.

Then it was my sister's turn. Mama lowered my sister onto the table. "See there, Angie. Your big sister wasn't afraid to get a shot. Arlene, tell Angie it didn't hurt at all.'

注意:(1)续写词数应为 150 左右;

(2)请按如下格式在相应位置作答。

Paragraph 1:

Mama waited for me to tell. Angie that getting the shot wouldn't hurt.	
Paragraph 2:	
On the way home, Angie buried her face in Mama's chest, crying.	

高一英语 第8页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。













官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830